
	

	

September	15,	2021	
	
Mr.	Joshua	Arce	
Director	of	Workforce	Development	
City	of	San	Francisco	
Office	of	Economic	and	Workforce	Development	
1	South	Van	Ness	Avenue,	5th	Floor	
San	Francisco,	CA	94103	
	
Subject:	Letter	of	Intent	to	Enter	Agreement	for	CAREER	National	
Dislocated	Worker	Grant	
	
Dear	Josh:	
	
This	letter	is	to	inform	you	of	our	intent,	through	the	City	of	Sunnyvale,	to	
enter	into	a	formal	agreement	with	the	City	of	San	Francisco,	as	a	
Subrecipient,	to	provide	employment	and	training	services	as	part	of	the	
CAREER	National	Dislocated	Worker	Grant	(NDWG).		
	
The	City	of	Sunnyvale	applied	for	and	was	granted	funds	from	the	U.S.	
Department	of	Labor	(DOL)	to	provide	workforce	development	services	
under	the	Workforce	Innovation	and	Opportunity	Act	Title	I	to	address	
the	impacts	from	COVID-19.	Through	a	formal	agreement,	the	City	of	San	
Francisco	will	participate	in	the	operation	of	such	services	as	a	
subrecipient	of	funds	and	will	adhere	to	and	comply	with	the	conditions	
and	requirements	established	for	use	of	these	grant	funds.	The	term	of	
this	agreement	is	expected	to	be	from	October	1,	2021	through	August	19,	
2023.	The	funding	limit	is	expected	to	be	$500,000.		
	
These	basic	terms	are	considered	non-binding	and	contingent	on	a	formal	
agreement	that	will	be	initiated	following	receipt	of	the	grant	agreement	
from	the	DOL	and	expected	funds.	
	
If	you	have	any	questions,	please	don’t	hesitate	to	contact	me.	We	look	
forward	to	working	with	you	in	the	future	on	this	exciting	endeavor.	
	
Sincerely,	

	
	
Kris	Stadelman	
NOVAworks	Director	

DocuSign Envelope ID: 728A2A19-46F1-426A-B52D-71FF662FD0E4




